Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for March 7, 2016
**Attendance:  L Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Bethel Moore, Chris Franson, County Mountys; Angie & Rachel Doan, Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Tanya Barnet, 4-H Coordinator;  Matt Tyler & Rosanna Herman, Olympic Mt Bike Team – High School;  Beth Crouch, Critter Co-op;  Lisa Van Horn & Meg Amos, Wild Clovers;  Ella & Gabi Ashford, 4-H PT STEM Club

**VP Linda Gatley called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.    US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**M/S/C to accept the Feb. 1, 2016, meeting minutes as presented

**M/S/C to accept the Treasurer’s report as given.  Dedicated funds of $27,018.12 + Operating funds of $2,523.90 = Balance of $29, 542.02.  Report reflects excellent donations to KYG.
**From the 2/24 Record Book workshop: *Great attendance.  *Ask if you need help.  *All projects must submit copies of their Add Sheets to the Add Sheet binder in the 4-H office for record book evaluations this Oct.  Projects without Add Sheets will do the Project Journal.  *Recommended record book changes are due BEFORE the July 4th (?) Council meeting & can come from 4-H youth and 4-H adults.
**Volunteer Hour sheets passed out.  All volunteers must record their time, on this sheet or online.  Allows for injury & lawsuit situation coverage, but time must be recorded.  Go back and get caught up.   Do weekly or monthly.  ½ sheet passed out explaining how to record time online.  Tanya is offering an Elevated wooden coin for every month we enter from March on.

**Name badges passed out.  Let Tanya know asap if you still need to order.

**3 upcoming Spring Public Presentation dates starting tomorrow at Cedarbrook, then the 16th in Quilcene and the 19th at the Comm. Garage Sale.  RSVP Tanya to reserve a time slot.  On the 19th, please be silent and invisible coming into the Fair Office to go upstairs to the meeting room.  Be sure to shop on the 19th to help insure the success of the Comm. Garage Sale.

**Fundraising Committee Report of  3 upcoming county-wide: #1.  Beth Crouch will again chair our Fruit Sales.  Thank you!  Peaches & Nectarines and possibly apples in Nov.   #2.Anticipated 4-H presence and fundraiser at the Sept. Farm Tour   #3.Anticipated large event with food, dance, bingo(?), auctions, raffles, door prizes.  Start Oct., 2016, to happen in 2017.  County-wide fundraising to benefit the 4 areas represented on the clover paper passed out 2/1.

**Our WSU office is still working on the club handouts some clubs asked for.  Should be done in April.

**Ella gave a wonderful report about her experience at KYG last month.  This was her first year to go as a Jeff. Co. delegate to KYG.  This year involved planks, Parli. Pro., voting and the election of a 2016 KYG governor.  The plank that Ella wrote was accepted into the top 3!  Did community service thru Sparrow.  Next year’s KYG is the Judicial System.  KYG is open to all teens and is highly recommended to adults to chaperone and become much more knowledgeable about our government process.

**Congrats to Marianne Walters, a huge 4-H KYG supporter, for being named the Jefferson County Citizen of the year.   And to our Gabi Ashford’s nomination.
**Ella gave a great report about her 4-H PT STEM Club.  They have 7 competition teams and just moved into a new space to meet and work.  And then experienced over $4000 in theft and vandalism.    They will hold a fundraiser Friday, March 11th, 6:30pm at the Elks.  $20 per person includes entertainment, demonstrations, auction, raffle.  They also have gofundme.defendthecastle.   They hope to raise $15,000   AND  Ella’s Senior Project is “How to make a functioning Maker Space by 2020” which will use $12,000 of that $15,000 to be sustainable.   Gabi shared that technology can help our farms, our natural resources, our National Parks without going to Monsanto which is now looming over the top of us.

**Clipboard passed around for clubs to sign up and present (as Ella did tonight) about their clubs and projects.  Pick your month.  Please come and share the great things your club does!
**Scholarship applications for our Jeff. Co. 4-H Scholarship are due April 1st from graduating 
seniors.  Let Council know if 4-Hers in high school have special circumstances (like being away in an International Exchange program) and need special consideration regarding our county’s scholarship or  year-end pin requirements.

**Everyone is invited to meet and greet the two 4-H Regional Specialist candidates, March 15 & 16, 1 – 2:30pm both days in the WSU Marina Room, Pt. Hudson.   Or ask Tanya to see their resumes.  This position works with Kitsap, Jefferson & Clallam counties and are the connection between 4-H county coordinators and state level 4-H.

**4-H Premium Book changes are due to Tanya NOW.

**Let LH know if you are interested in adding  Small Animal Round Robin for this 2016 co. fair.

**Do we want the March 14th “Fair For All” workshop to take place??  6pm.  Hadlock library.

**Council-sponsored county-wide  JUDGING  Workshop could be April 27 or May 4th.  Should teach 1. How to judge   and    2. How to set up a Judging activity/competition and score it.
Meeting adjourned at 8pm





Submitted by L Hampton

Next Council meeting – April 4, 2016, 6:30pm. Hadlock Library.   

